

Ramshaw Primary School Newsletter 4th December 2015

Dates For Your Diary

Monday 7th December Christmas Play Dress Rehearsal Cornerstone

Tuesday 8th December Chocolate Bingo Quiz Night Organised by Friends of Ramshaw School

Wednesday 9th December **Christmas Play Rehearsal - Cornerstone**

Thursday 10th December Christmas Play - Cornerstone

Monday 14th December Christingle Service at St. Paul's Church 2 p.m.

Tuesday 15th December School Christmas Parties

Wednesday 16th December **Christmas Lunch**

Thursday 17th December Coffee morning 9.00 a.m.

Friday 18th December Break up for Christmas Holidays - Toy Day

Tuesday 5th January Back to school

A reminder that Leaha Cummings is having her hair cut on Monday 7th December, all sponsors greatly appreciated.

Play Practices

We will be visiting The Cornerstone Christian Centre on Monday 7th December and Wednesday 9th December for rehearsals and Thursday 10th December for the Christmas Performance. Children should be collected from the Cornerstone on each afternoon at the usual time of 3.15 pm. Please make sure that whoever is collecting your child/ren is aware of the change of collection. Thank you. We have a few tickets left for the performances, if you would like any please contact school, they will be issued on a first come first served basis.

ăananananananananananananananananana

Chocolate Bingo Night

A big thank you to everyone who has donated prizes of chocolate for our Chocolate Bingo Quiz Night. If you would still like to donate something could we please have them in to school by Monday 7th December. We look forward to seeing you on the 8th of December for Bingo and a Quiz.

*

Christmas Decorations

ユロスロススススス

We now have our Christmas decorations up in school and I must say it looks wonderful. A big 'thank you' to Katie Geddes, Liz Garrett and Carolyn Mason for coming in to school to put them up. You have done a great job.

Pupil of the Week

Class 1 **Katie Knight**

Class 2 **Robbie Pybus**

Class 3 **Leaha Cummings**

Well done to you all!



After School Clubs

There will be no more after school clubs until after the Christmas Holidays, we will let you know which clubs will be on which nights in the New Year.

Light up a Life Service

St Paul's church Evenwood are holding a Butterwick Hospice Light up a Life service on Sunday 6th December, 4pm. This annual event is a chance for those missing loved ones this Christmas, to come together to remember and give thanks. Staindrop school are giving a musical presentation on the theme of friendship. There will be the opportunity for all to place a bauble on our Christmas tree, in memory of a loved one. The whole collection from the service, including donations for baubles, will go to the Butterwick Hospice in Bishop Auckland.



Top Table

On the top table for their good manners and great behaviour at lunch time this week were:-Rhiannon Bailey, Lily Parkin. Libby Dowson, William Tudor, **Matthew Anderson and Joe** Smith. Congratulations to you all.

********* Rockin' Year 1

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

We are very pleased to announce that our Year 1 pupils won the Tri-school Dance **Festival on Tuesday 1st** December with their version of 'Rockin' Around the Christmas Tree.' We are all very proud of them, their hard work and talent really shone through.

\*\*\*\*\*

#### **School Information**

**Telephone No:** 01388 832411 Fax No: 01388 835593

**Email Address:** ramshaw@durhamlearning.net Website: www.ramshaw.durham.sch.uk